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Testimony Regarding PC 14 - related to process of citizen advisory 
committee advice to Council regarding planning director proposed updates to 
community plans 

Chairperson Kelly King and Members of this Committee, 

I ask this Committee to recommend that the Maui Island Plan be 
repealed. 

When the Council participated in the establishment of community plan 
boundary amendments in the Paia Haiku Community Plan Region proposed 
by a Planning Director in 1995; it received and considered advice from a 
duly established citizen advisory committee composed of citizens residing in 
the area. The Council then acted upon the proposed revision considering 
CAC advice. 

This planning process established by Maui Charter and Maui County 
Code in the 1990's was displaced with the creation of the Maui Island Plan. 

In creating the Maui Island Plan, the Council acted upon proposed 
community plan boundary amendments without receiving from the Director 
advice from a Pala Haiku Community plan citizen advisory committee with 
its recommendations. It broke the trust necessary for there to be governance 
by a separation of powers. I ask that this Committee recommend the repeal 
of the Maui Island Plan. I ask that this Committee initiate a return to the rule 
of law 

s/ Jim Smith 
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